
TOWNSHIP OF MELANCTHON POLICE SERVICES BOARD 

ZOOM ELECTRONIC MEETING 

AGENDA – TUESDAY,  FEBRUARY 8, 2022 – 9:00 A.M. 

 

 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85397808184?pwd=WjF6R2l5aGd1czNXdW0xdFQ4V2JWdz09 
 
Meeting ID: 853 9780 8184 
Passcode: 946252 
One tap mobile 
+15873281099,,85397808184#,,,,*946252# Canada  
+16473744685,,85397808184#,,,,*946252# Canada 
 
Dial by your location 
        +1 587 328 1099 Canada 
        +1 647 374 4685 Canada 
        +1 647 558 0588 Canada 
        +1 778 907 2071 Canada 
        +1 204 272 7920 Canada 
        +1 438 809 7799 Canada 
Meeting ID: 853 9780 8184 
Passcode: 946252 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
1. Call to Order by Secretary 

2. Attendance  

3. Election of Chair conducted by Secretary 

4. Election of Vice Chair conducted by Chair 

 

 

 

 



5. Land Acknowledgement Statement 

 We will begin the meeting by sharing the Land Acknowledgement Statement: 

We would like to begin by acknowledging that Melancthon Township recognizes the 
ancestral lands and treaty territories of the Tionontati (Petun/Wyandot(te)), 
Haudenosaunee (Six Nations), and Anishinaabe Peoples.  The Township of Melancthon 
resides within the lands named under the Haldimand Deed of 1784 and the Lake 
Simcoe-Nottawasaga Treaty (Treaty 18). 

These territories upon which we live and learn, are steeped in rich Indigenous history 
and traditions. It is with this statement that we declare to honour and respect the past 
and present connection of Indigenous peoples with this land, its waterways and 
resources. 

5. Declaration of Pecuniary Interest or Conflict of Interest 

6. Approval of Agenda 

6. Approval of Draft Minutes – December 7, 2021 

7. Issues Arising from Minutes 

8. Presentations/Delegations 

9. Correspondence 

 1. Emails regarding Task Force  

 2. Letter to Melancthon PSB re: request of the Road Safety Task Force recordings 

10. Financial  

11. Detachment Commander’s Report 

 1. 4th Quarter Detachment Commander Report (October – December 2021) 

12. Committee Reports 

 

 

 

 



13. Other Business 

1. Patrols on County Road 124  - tied to school bus schedules 
2. Traffic Unit   
3. Firearms infractions and increased hunter presence on side roads.  
4. Black Cat stats   
5. Protocol 5 – Monitoring the Performance of the Detachment Commander (if 

required, the PSB can move into Closed Session for this matter) 
6. Additions to the Agenda, if any 

 

14.  Public Discussion 

15. Public Engagement  

16. Date of Next Meeting – May 10, 2022 

17. Adjournment 

 



 

From: Al Blundell < > 
Date: December 12, 2021 at 23:27:28 EST 
To: Wayne Hannon <whannon@melancthontownship.ca> 
Cc: Margaret Mercer <mmercer@melancthontownship.ca> 
Subject: Re: Your email of December 10, 2021 

Thank you councillor  
It certainly does  
  
Have a great evening  
  

Sent from my iPhone 
 

 

On Dec 12, 2021, at 15:26, Wayne Hannon <whannon@melancthontownship.ca> wrote: 

  
  
  
I wish to respond to your email to councilor Mercer. 
  
You referred to my comments about open and transparent meetings.  Let me assure you that all Task Force and 
Council meetings are open and transparent.  In your email there seems to be a misconception that the "task 
force secretary" has some official recording.  If you had followed the work of the Task Force you would know 
there is no secretary or staff level support for this committee. 
  
You have also referred  to information from residents that is included in the council agenda package.  This is 
freely available to the public on the township website.   Please feel free to download  and read it. 
  
Thirdly you would like to understand my comments about the Detachment Commander not attending meetings 
outside of the PSB process.  I am puzzled why you are looking to me for clarification of his statements.  He made 
them at a public council meeting and again at a joint PSB meeting subsequent to the council meeting according 
to an online blog.  I am totally mystified why you didn't seek clarification at that time. 
  
In closing I would like to say that your email has left me with very serious concerns as to the functioning of our 
PSB.  I believe at this time we need to take a serious look at our PSB and the appointments made to it.  I will 
request that it be put on a future council agenda. 
  
I trust this clarifies matters for you. 
  
Councilor  
  
Wayne Hannon  
  
Sent from my Galaxy 
 



From: Al Blundell < >  
Sent: Sunday, December 12, 2021 1:51 PM 
To: Margaret Mercer <mmercer@melancthontownship.ca> 
Cc: Wayne Hannon <whannon@melancthontownship.ca>; James McLean <jmclean@melancthontownship.ca>; 
Sarah Culshaw <sculshaw@melancthontownship.ca>; Darren White <dwhite@melancthontownship.ca>; David 
Besley <dbesley@melancthontownship.ca> 
Subject: Re: Your Email 
 
Good morning Ms Mercer 
I trust you weekend so far has been enjoyable, albeit windy  
 
In regard to the PSB 
Unlike larger municipalities or those that have their own police force, such as Toronto or Peel, a section 10 
board is created to provide input and feed back in regard to the local OPP detachment  
 
Per the Act  
 
The Board’s role under Section 10(9) of the Police Services Act are as follows: 
If one or more municipalities enters into an agreement under this section, the board or joint board shall advise 
the Ontario Provincial Police detachment commander assigned to the municipality or municipalities, or his or 
her designate, with respect to police services in the municipality or municipalities and shall, 
(a) participate in the selection of the detachment commander of the detachment assigned to the municipality or 
municipalities; 
(b) generally determine objectives and priorities for police services, after consultation with the detachment 
commander or his or her designate; 
(c) establish, after consultation with the detachment commander or his or her designate, any local policies with 
respect to police services (but the board or joint board shall not establish provincial policies of the Ontario 
Provincial Police with respect to police services); 
(d) monitor the performance of the detachment commander; 
(e) receive regular reports from the detachment commander or his or her designate on disclosures and decisions 
made under section 49 (secondary activities); 
(f) review the detachment commander’s administration of the complaints system under Part V and receive 
regular reports from the detachment commander or his or her designate on his or her administration of the 
complaints system. 
 
As a Board we cannot demand or control the policing in our Township, we do though however provide direction 
and feedback in regard to needs or actions.  
 
The PSB meetings are where the board and the public have a forum to discuss issues within the Township, such 
as the traffic and speed complaints The result is now the Traffic Unit which has already seen triple the number of 
recorded offences than prior.  
 
In regard to complaints made at council The direction would be for these to be formally presented to the PSB 
either in person or as a written note That way they are entered in the minutes and there is a record for follow 
up  
 
The need to continue conversation and information sharing is the way to ensure transparency  
 
Thank you 
We will talk soon  



 
 
 
On Dec 11, 2021, at 10:39, Margaret Mercer <mmercer@melancthontownship.ca> wrote: 
 
 
Hi Al, 
 
Thanks for reaching out. 
 
I’ll start by clarifying some misunderstandings that were expressed in your email. 
 
First of all, the task force does not have a secretary. We have no staff assistance with this at all. 
 
Secondly, the task force was my idea. 
 
I brought the motion to council to create the task force because we have a road safety issue in the township. 
 
The public consultation was also my idea. 
 
Taping portions of the meetings was my idea too! We do not tape council meetings so taping was something I 
decided on. The tapes actually belonged to me as they resided on my personal laptop. Plus since the last 
meeting, the tapes have been transcribed and deleted. Please be aware though, that information from the 
consultations will be reported verbatim in the report. 
 
I also anticipate more comments will be forthcoming in the next weeks. 
 
While I'm truly flattered and pleased that you have embraced the ideas that I have brought to council, your 
email suggests there may be a role for me on the Police Services Board. 
 
I could provide a liaison and/or community outreach if the PSB is having problems engaging the public and 
getting similar feedback. 
 
I actually understood the job of the PSB to be exactly what the task force is doing but have been told repeatedly 
by Mayor White at council that the PSB is only a public relations exercise. 
 
In fact, at least one of the members of the public who spoke during the public consultations, has already 
attended council and made similar comments there. She attended the task force and simply echoed her earlier 
comments from council. 
 
Obviously the mayor didn’t bring those comments to the PSB which is unfortunate as he is the township’s rep on 
that committee. If the PSB is a serious entity, you might want to communicate that to the mayor. A conversation 
with the Solicitor General’s office might be the best idea though as the community mostly appeared surprised to 
know a PSB even exists. 
 
Since the mayor did not pass on the resident’s comments, I’m prepared to assist: Would you like me to contact 
the resident and ask if she's okay speaking directly with you? She may be very happy to discuss the problems she 
mentioned with the chair of the PSB. In fact from a public relations standpoint, it might help you. 
 



Again, I'm pleased with your interest and ask for your patience while we piece this information together in a 
manner that will be quite transparent, public and effective. 
 
It does sound though, as if you need a little assistance, and I'm willing to provide some guidance in that respect. 
 
Let me know! 
 
Councillor Mercer 
Melancthon Township 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
From: Al Blundell < >  
Sent: Friday, December 10, 2021 1:51 PM 
To: Margaret Mercer <mmercer@melancthontownship.ca> 
Cc: Wayne Hannon <whannon@melancthontownship.ca>; Darren White <dwhite@melancthontownship.ca>; 
James McLean <jmclean@melancthontownship.ca>; Sarah Culshaw <sculshaw@melancthontownship.ca> 
Subject: Re: comments from last evening. 
  
Good afternoon, Councilor Mercer 
I trust all is well for you and your family.  
  
I am dismayed at the response at Council for the request of a transcript / recording of the Task Force meetings.  
There were comments made that I would like to address with our current Detachment Commander, however I 
would like to ensure I have the context of those comments.  
including an officer not responding " due to contract"  and that the OPP had refused to attend the Task Force 
meetings.   
  
per Councilor  Hannon's comment within this email chain, .  
all Board and Council meetings are a part of public record and as such, should be accessible by all members of 
the public.   
  
If there is an issue in regard to retrieving, I am certain that the TF secretary would be able to pull these from the 
Zoom record.  
  
As this is a timely issue,  I would like to meet with the OPP to discuss while it is still pertinent.   
  
thank you for your assistance in this request  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



On Wed, Dec 1, 2021 at 9:47 AM Margaret Mercer <mmercer@melancthontownship.ca> wrote: 
Thank you.  
  
Appreciate the follow up. 
  
This resident has attended council previously and mentioned her complaint to us. 
It is not new information. 
  
How do we proceed Mr. Blundell? 
  
MMercer  

Sent from my iPad 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

On Dec 1, 2021, at 8:50 AM, Al Blundell < > wrote: 

  
Good morning   
I trust all is well for you this morning,   
  
I am interested in continuing to follow up on the comment made by a member of the public in regard to a non 
response by local OPP and the discharge of an automatic weapon.  
  
if you do receive any information, please forward it to me and I will discuss this with Insp Ward.  
  
  
thank you  
  
--  
Al Blundell (he/him/his)  
Chair, Police Services Board, 
Township of Melancthon 
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